## **TOWN of WOOLSEY**

## **Regular Meeting**

November 13, 2017

Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 6:57. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as well as Councilman Wright, Councilman Gilson and Councilman Carden. The minutes from October's meeting were approved, with Councilman Wright making the motion and being seconded by Councilman Carden. Motion passed.

## Financial Report

In the building account there was interest of \$31.88. There were no expenses. The ending balance was \$242,463.64. In the operating account incoming was the following: Alcohol Tax - \$468.03, Insurance Premium Tax - \$10,500.83, Bell South Franchise Fees -\$247.67, Occupational Tax - \$100.00 and Interest - \$1.21. Expenses were the following: Clerk - \$300.00, Lawn Care - \$300.00, Rent - \$50.00, Fayette County Development Authority - \$336.00, Legal Ad - \$20.00 and ATT - \$60.29. The ending balance was \$73,028.30. Councilman Gilson made the motion to approve the financial report and was seconded by Councilman Carden. Motion passed.

## Old Business

- 1. Building Update Discussion on the list of decisions that Bob sent over. Mayor Laggis said that ideas should be approached to Bob as "this is our preference and let us know if there are cost issues". Councilman Wright noted that the ultimate goal is to make building look as old as possible while still being new. Councilman Carden recommended that tile should be in the bath and kitchen areas. Utilities will have to be set up as well. Possible groundbreaking ceremony with the Council, one Commissioner, the newspaper, Bob, the Architect and Ms. Ballard.
- 2. Transportation Committee Update Traffic improvements on Highway 92 south of McBride is still on the list of possibilities. The County is starting a new committee to make a transportation plan and Peter Walker will be the representative from Woolsey.
- 3. EMS Breakfast Saturday, December 2<sup>nd</sup> at 9:00am. Meet at 8:30.

With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:54pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk